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Dear Parent / Guardian, 

Girls Active research

Your child’s school is taking part in a national initiative called Girls Active. As part of this, they are asking students to complete an online research survey. This letter is to tell you more about the survey.

The survey will help both the Youth Sport Trust and schools to understand participation levels, attitudes, motivations and barriers to taking part in PE, sport and physical activity, as well as how these may differ across genders. The Youth Sport Trust will also use the responses from all schools to write a national report about girls’ and boys’ participation, attitudes, motivations and barriers to taking part in PE, sport and physical activity.

Your child’s school will also receive a bespoke report based on the responses from pupils at the school. The information in this report can be useful for the school to make the changes to their PE, sport and physical activity offer to engage young people in ways that appeal to them. 

If you do not want your child to complete the survey and be part of the research, then please return the opt out form to your child’s school.  You do not have to provide a reason. There is no need to do anything if you are happy for your child to be involved.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to speak to a member of staff at your child’s school or contact the YST research team at: research@youthsporttrust.org.

Yours sincerely

Alice Lambert

Evaluation & Research Officer
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[bookmark: _Hlk121146937][bookmark: _Hlk86916301]Girls Active Research - Parent / Guardian Information Sheet
[bookmark: _Hlk126758066][bookmark: _Hlk126759152][bookmark: _Hlk126759167]The Youth Sport Trust (YST) is a national children’s charity. Your child’s school is taking part in an initiative called Girls Active. As part of this, we are inviting all pupils to take part in an online survey. Girls Active is delivered by the Youth Sport Trust (YST) and funded by Sport England. Your child’s school will complete the survey at some point in May or June 2025. 
[bookmark: _Hlk86916446]This document provides more information about what we are doing. It provides you with the chance to choose for your child to not participate in survey. 
About YST research 
Our research is for the public good. It helps the YST to make evidence based, informed decisions about what they do as a charity. This helps them to make the best use of public money. The YST’s vision is of a future where every child enjoys the life-changing benefits that come from play and sport. Our research aims to support this vision and to achieve the best outcomes for all young people.
What will this research involve? 
[bookmark: _Hlk126759181][bookmark: _Hlk123739640]The Youth Sport Trust want to understand girls’ participation, attitudes, motivations and barriers to taking part in PE, sport and physical activity. This is to gain knowledge and understanding to help to engage all girls in PE, sport and physical activity in ways that appeal to them. Your school may be asking all young people, and not just girls, to complete the survey so that they can understand all young people’s perspectives too.

We are asking pupils at your child’s school to complete an online survey. There are up to 35 questions and they will ask young people about:

· [bookmark: _Hlk127283545]What they think about physical activity, sport, PE and learning at school
· How much physical activity they do
· Any changes they would like to see in PE, sport and physical activity at their school
· Whether they lead any sport or physical activity or if they want to lead any
· What encourages and motivates them to do physical activity at school and outside of school
· What stops them doing more physical activity at school and outside of school
· Their body image, how their PE/sports kit makes them feel and if the kit they wear could be improved 
· Opportunities and views of physical activity, sport and PE for all genders
· Their wellbeing, resilience and belonging to school


[bookmark: _Hlk126758688][bookmark: _Hlk126759453]Secondary aged girls will also be able to choose whether they complete an additional 4 short questions about taking part in PE or school sport when they are on their period, as well as how comfortable they are talking to their teacher about periods. Even if they do choose to take part in the survey, they do not have to answer these 4 questions if they don’t want to. 

[bookmark: _Hlk126758377][bookmark: _Hlk86846190][bookmark: _Hlk126758476][bookmark: _Hlk126758434][bookmark: _Hlk110343020]Finally, we will also ask your child some personal information, such as their gender, year group, ethnicity, faith/religion, disability and their free school meal status. This helps us to understand the diversity of the people that respond to the questions in the survey. It will help us improve our work in the future and enable us to understand the activity levels, views and perspectives of young people from different characteristic groups. 

[bookmark: _Hlk126764719]At no point throughout the survey will your child be asked to provide their name. All activities will be designed to be fully accessible to all young people. We ask for the survey to be completed in school and not at home, and for a teacher to be present whilst the young people are completing the survey in case they have any questions. 
Does my child have to take part? 
[bookmark: _Hlk126758131]No, your child does not have to take part in the survey. If you do not wish them to take part, please complete the form and return it to your school by (school to insert deadline). You do not have to give a reason. The survey will also be explained to your child so that they can make an informed choice about whether they are happy to take part in the survey or not.
What will happen to the results of the research? 
[bookmark: _Hlk86914302]All information from the research is kept safe by the research team at The Youth Sport Trust. 
[bookmark: _Hlk126759892]Girls Active is a national programme, with schools across England completing the survey. The Youth Sport Trust will use the responses from all schools to write a national level report about girls’ and boys’ participation, attitudes, motivations and barriers to taking part in PE, sport and physical activity. 
We will also use the responses from all students at your child’s school to write a school level report about the participation levels, attitudes, motivations and barriers to participation of the young people who complete the survey at your child’s school. The report will be given to the school so they can understand more about these factors that may affect participation in PE, sport and physical activity.
[bookmark: _Hlk189730126]Both the school’s and the Youth Sport Trust’s reports might be shared with other people, like the people who funded the project, other schools, or other organisations, so they can understand more about these factors that may affect participation in PE, sport and physical activity. The reports might be shared through printed publications, go on our website, other organisations’ websites, be shared on social media, used in newsletters and shared with the press.
Within the school report, no individual person will be named or be able to be identified either directly or indirectly. Within the national level report, no individual schools or people will be named. 
Data protection and confidentiality 
The YST will comply with all applicable Data Protection Legislation, including the Data Protection Act 2018 and the UK GDPR. For further information on the lawful basis for processing any personal information and how we are committed to respecting your privacy, please see our full privacy notice on our website found here: https://www.youthsporttrust.org/privacy-policy
Our research ethics 
[bookmark: _Hlk529288699]The YST observes the Code of Practice of the Market Research Society and works within the boundaries of the Code of Ethics outlined by the Social Research Association. As well as informing you about the research, we will also ask the young people if they are happy to take part in the research. No one has to take part if they do not want to. 
[bookmark: _Hlk86914468]Who can I contact to find out more?

[bookmark: _Hlk86846024]If you have any questions or would like any more information about the research, please contact: research@youthsporttrust.org.  Please mention ‘Girls Active Survey’ as part of any contact. For more information about the Youth Sport Trust, please visit: www.youthsporttrust.org. 

Thank you for reading this information.

Girls Active Research - Opt out form 
I confirm that I do not wish my child to be part of the survey research taking place as part of Girls Active. 
	Name of child 
	



	Name of parent 
	



	Parent signature 
	



	Date 
	





Please return this form to the school by (school to insert deadline). 

School information: Please ensure that this child does not participate in the survey research being conducted as part of Girls Active; instead, you can provide the child with another activity to do during the research time.  If you require any further information, please contact: research@youthsporttrust.org. Please quote reference: Girls Active Survey.

image1.png
09 ® YOUTH
9, SPORT
. TRUST

SportPark

3 Oakwood Drive
Loughborough University
Loughborough LE11 3QF

01509 462900
www.youthsporttrust.org

President
Sir John L Beckwith CBE

Vice President
Duncan Goodhew MBE

Life Ambassador
Baroness Sue Campbell DBE

Chair
Neil Davidson CBE

Chief Executive
Ali Oliver MBE

Directors

Claire Boakes

Joanna Coates

Valerie Copenhagen
Billy Downie

Dr Paula Franklin

John Gilligan

Dame Katherine Grainger DBE
Fatou Jeng

Abi Misselbrook-Lovejoy
Shweta Sharma
Abhishna Yogarajan

Company Secretary
Peter Ellis

Sporting Patrons

Lord Sebastian Coe KBE
Steve Cram MBE
Baroness Tanni
Grey-Thompson DBE

National School
Sport Champion
Sir Mo Farah CBE

Champions

Radzi Chinyanganya
Hannah Cockroft OBE
Dr Radha Modgil
Fadumo Olow

Ben Smith

Kimberly Wyatt

The Youth Sport Trust is a company
limited by guarantee, registered in
England, number 4180163

Registered charity number 1086915

Registered office address:
SportPark

3 Oakwood Drive
Loughborough University
Loughborough LE11 3QF

xx ACM

OUTSTANDING

sosomams | WAKAS:
2021 e

245





